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Father Peterôs Christmas Message 

 
 
 

The Lord has sent redemption to His people. (Ps 110/111:9)   

 

Dear Parishioners and Friends, 
 
 

 

Christ is Born! Glorify Him! 
 
 

 
 

 

I  great you with much joy as we enter into the final days of preparation before 

the  Great Feast of the Nativity of Our Lord, God and Savior Jesus Christ. 

 

During the time of Advent we began a beautiful adult education class on a new 

book on the Orthodox Faith, Welcome To the Orthodox Church ï An 

Introduction to Eastern Orthodoxy.  Written by a convert to the faith, it 

discusses in great detail the Orthodox Christian theological understanding of 

Salvation, as opposed to that espoused by other Christian Confessions.  This book very beautifully describes the 

coming into the world of our Savior as a rescue operation. He came to redeem, or rather, rescue us from the 

darkness of sin, which tarnished the image of God within us as a result of the sin of  Adam and Eve. 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

We discovered together  that Orthodoxy  has a very beautiful understanding of why God took on human flesh 

and came to dwell with us.  He took on human flesh so that He could infuse the world with the light of holiness 

and bring about the restoration of our fallen world to its former beauty. 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

It is important, then, that we celebrate this feast in the proper spirit.   It is much more than an occasion for gift-

giving and enjoying time together with our families.  This feast is meant to enlighten our minds, hearts and 

souls.  It is designed to reignite the fire of love within us.  It is meant to give us a new, more humble and child-

like heart.  It is given to us so that we may become living icons of Christ ï so that in liv ing our lives, in 

simplicity, kindness and in service to others, we  will help to heal and restore  the world and all who inhabit it.   
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Let us in this new year become the holy, light-bearing, spiritual rescue workers of the Church, that God intends 

us to be.  As communicants of the Church who continually receive the Body and Blood of Christ, let us be the 

images of Christôs love and peace and hope, to those who are struggling so greatly with sickness, sadness, 

loneliness and all kinds of personal struggles. Each of us can make a huge difference in the lives of others, if we  

consciously follow the path of holiness that the Church sets forth for us, by praying daily, reading Holy 

Scripture,  receiving the Holy Mysteries of Confession and Communion frequently,  observe the feast days and 

attending without fail  Sunday Divine Liturgy. This spiritual manner of living will naturally propel us to 

actively be of service to others.      

 

I very much look forward  to celebrating this feast with all of  the members of our parish family. I encourage 

you to make every effort to attend all of the festal services of  Christmas and Theophany. If your family does 

not observe the tradition of the Christmas Eve Holy Supper  please join us for supper at the parish hall at 6:30 

pm on January 6
th
.   I ask that all parishioners come to Holy Confession so that once again we will receive Holy 

Communion as an entire community at the Christmas Divine Liturgy.   As a small token of  our appreciation for 

the love and support you continually offer our family, Pani Carol and I cordially invite you to join us for  some 

light refreshments in the Church Hall  following the Christmas Divine Liturgy.  
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

           Wishing you and yours a blessed Nativity and a happy and healthy new year,  I remain 

 

                                                                    With Love in Christ, and Prayers 
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Life Passages 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        _____________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St Johnôs Stewards: Doing the Work of the Church 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

    

JANUARY  BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES   

 

Date  Name        Event 

Jan 1  Sean LeClerc       Birthday 

Jan 3  Joshua Pierce       Birthday 

Jan 6   Mary Ellen Gachi, Curtis Dion    Birthday 

Jan 8  Paul & Maribel Best      Anniversary 

Jan 11  Jacob Stirna       Birthday 

Jan 14  Matthew Booth      Birthday 

Jan 17   Roger  VanHouten      Birthday 

Jan 25  Andrea Stokely      Birthday 

COFFEE HOUR 
 

 

Date Host 

1/1   Stokely 

1/8  Bilcheck 

1/15 Booth/Nichols 

1/22 Decerbo 

1/29 Ivers/Pierce 

SPONSOR A CLEANING OF THE  CHURCH  

Realizing that many parishioners either are not physically able or  do not have the time to help clean the 

Church, the parish council has found someone who is willing to perform a routine cleaning of  the 

Church for $30.00.   We are now soliciting sponsorships from our parishioners who wish to assist with 

the cleaning of the Church, but are not able to join the cleaning roster. You may offer a single cleaning 

sponsorship of $30.00 or  multiple cleaning sponsorships.  At the present time,  our current volunteers  

are assigned to 4  cleaning sessions per year .  With your sponsoring of one or more cleaning sessions, 

you will lighten the load of  the few parishioners who are left on the church cleaning list. If you are 

interested in doing so, please place your donation in  a donation envelope clearly marked with your name 

and the amount, indicating it is a Cleaning Sponsorship, and place it in the metal collection box. You 

may also mail it to the Church.  Thank you for your consideration of this request.    

CHURCH CLEANING  
 

Date  Cleaner 
1/2-1/14           Cleaning Service 

1/16-1/28         Householder 

1/30-2/11 Cleaning Service 

2/13-2/25   Cleaning Service  
2/27-3/10  Cleaning Service  

3/12 -3/24       Bilcheck.  

 

 

 

 
 

CHURCH READING  

Date Hours  Epistle    
1/1 Holly               Bill  

1/8 Brett  Matt 

 1/15 Pani Carol       Serge  

1/22 Holly             Cantors 

1/29 Brett  Bill  

 

 

 

 

 1/6 Brett  Daniel  

 1/13 Pani Carol Bill Bilcheck 

 1/19 Brendan Cantors 

 1/20 Brett  Daniel  

 1/27 Pani Carol Bill Bilcheck 

 2/3 Brendan Cantors 

1/22  

 1/29 Daniel  Cantors 

 2/05 Pani Carol Bill Bilcheck 

 
2017 EASTER BAKE SALE  

 PAGACHI WORKSHOPS          
 

Date    Time 

Sat  Feb 4   9:00 am 

Sat  Feb 18      9:00 am  

Sat March 4     9:00 am 

Sat March 18   9:00 am 

HELP NEEDED FOR EASTER BAKE SALE  

Our Easter Bake Sale will be on  Sat. April 8, 2016. 

If you can help make pagachi, peel potatoes or even 

help with set-up and clean-up  at the pagachi 

workshops, please see Pani Carol.  Donations 

towards pagachi ingredients, as well as donations of 

ethnic baked goods, will also be appreciated. 
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OUTREACH INITIATIVES  

 
This year our parish had a wonderful evening, assisting with the distribution of  gifts at the Lordôs Kitchen on  

Wed, Dec 21. With the assistance of Pani Carol on the piano and Tim,  the guests were led in a Christmas carol 

sing along.  Under the leadership of Fr. Peter,  a coalition of the Stratford  Churches provided homemade 

cookies and  personal care items.  There were 90 people present for the meal that was provided by Christ 

Church.  On Monday Dec 19,  $25.00 gift  cards were distributed to 80 families. It  was good to see the 

members of the Churches in town come together along with the Girl Scout Troup of Stratford Academy to 

distribute to the gifts to some very grateful people.  

 

Our toy collection for Sterling House was  also very successful. Three large sacks of toys were delivered and 

appreciated! 

 

Many thanks to all of our parishioners who contributed toys, gift cards, personal care items and cookies.  A 

special thank you to Eve Nucifora for coordinating the cookie platter donations and packaging.   

Een 

 

COMMUNITY SUPPER PROGRAM UPDATE  
 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

   

                                                              FOOD FOR NEEDY  

Our  Food Drive for Sterling House is ongoing, and their needs are especially crucial in this difficult economy.  

Child-friendly food items are needed. Among the items needed are hot and cold cereals, juices, pancake and waffle 

mixes, frozen breakfast foods, peanut butter, jelly, tuna fish, instant puddings, crackers, snack foods, canned soups 

and fruits, powdered drink mixes, boxed and canned potatoes and macaroni and cheese, as well as microwavable 

and single-serving meals. Now,refrigerated items such as milk and eggs are also accepted. In  addition to food 

products, hygiene items, such as shampoo, soaps, tooth brushes and pastes, are always needed, as are diapers.Also:  

We need some basic items for a needy, mentally disabled person whom we directly help to tide him over until the 

beginning of each month.  Here are items our friend can use: Creamy Peanut Butter and Crackers,  Vanilla Wafer 

cookies,  2 Liter Bottle of Regular Pepsi,  Paper Towels,  Shampoo, large bottle any brand, Folgers coffee. Also gift 

cards from Stop and Shop would be helpful so that we may purchase  perishable food items such as  bread, milk, 

meat and other foods items that are needed. If you can contribute any of these specific items, please leave them in 

Father Peterôs  office, not in the general  food-collection basket.  Cash donations/gift cards   should be put in an 

envelope marked clearly ñneedy food purchaseò and placed in the collection box on the candle desk 

 

 

Parish & Community Outreach 

Date: Location   

   

1/4 Christ Church, Stratford 

1/16 Christ Church, Stratford 

2/13     St Georgeôs Church,  Bridgeport  

3/20 Christ Church, Stratford 

March ï Not On Schedule 

 

We are responsible for providing supper once a month at 

Christ Episcopal Church from 5:00 pm ï 7:00 pm, and 

quarterly on Mondays at  St. George Episcopal Church, Bpt. 

If you are able to work at a supper, or if you are able to make 

a salad or dessert for a scheduled meal.  please see Mary 

Householder or Eve Nucifora. If you would like to sponsor a 

meal,  a donation of $150.00 would cover an entire meal.                                  
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                      December 2016 - The Month in Review  

  

Parish Council Updates  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                     Church School Updates 

 

 

 

 

Eve's class has continued on with the lessons in "Our Life in the Church", specifically learning more about  

Holy Penance (Confession) and Holy Communion.  Most of the students have not been able to participate in the 

lessons,  but presumably are following through at home.   A goal for the remaining months of the school year 

would be to have the five students together in class on several Sundays. 

Of note is that the two of the girls, and two siblings, were able to create lovely Christmas cards for the Lord's 

Kitchen guests. These were given to several of the families along with their gifts of cookies and other items. 

The creative works were appreciated and we thank the students for their community service. 

 

Due to illness, the St. Nicholas Brunch, and absence of students from Church, Pani Carol's class has not met 

during the month of December.  Beginning on Jan. 1st the class will finish studying the first 1,000 years of 

Christianity by studying the evangelizers of the Slavs--Sts. Cyril and Methodius-- and delving into the causes of 

the Great Schism that divided the Orthodox and Roman Catholic Churches.  We ask that 

parents please encourage their children to not only attend Church School classes regularly, but to be as upbeat 

and attentive as possible as this may be their only opportunity to learn about these very important topics in our 

Orthodox Church history!  For the second half of the year Pani Carol has extra textbooks, so that if your child is 

absent you may bring one of the books home. 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

× Onofrey Property ï South Parking Lot Update -  The 

Parish has received an 18 month extension to the  Zoning 

Permit to  construct the gravel parking lot . The Parish 

Council,  after determining that parish at a previous 

General meeting authorized funds to be expended to clear 

the lot of the accumulated brush and remove trees,  will 

have this work completed in the near future 

 

× Annual Parish Meeting:  The Annual Parish Meeting is 

set for  February 5, 2017. The officers are diligently 

working on the Annual Report to be distributed to 

parishioners prior to the annual meeting.  This has 

become our practice over the past several years, to allow 

parishioners to be better prepared for the meeting and 

allow more time to discuss growing and strengthening the 

parish 

 

× The New Icon of the Synaxis of the Healing Saints of the 

Church, donated in memory of  Michael Lomme  has 

been completed and now beautifully adorns the Nave wall 

immediately to the right of the iconostasis.  May God 

Bless The Lomme Family for their generous donation and 

May Michaelôs Memory Be Eternal! 

Een 
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The Month in Review:  December Youth Updates  

 

We continue to raise funds for the Advent Mission Project in Support for the Zoe For Life House for Unwed 

Mothers. .   We are collecting money in the collection bucket on the Coffee Hour Table for diapers for those 

living in the house.  Also on Sunday Jan 15, we will have a mock baby shower where we will preview items the 

house needs from their registry list on Amazon Babies.com and make a group purchase. 

 

In February, on Superbowl Sunday,  Feb 5, 2017,  we will be collecting donations of  canned goods and other 

food items and cash donations for the nationwide Super bowl of Caring Program. All food will be donated to 

Sterling House and  all cash donations will be given to Christ Church in Stratford to help defray the utilities and 

operational costs of hosting the Lordôs Kitchen.   

 

 The Jr. ACRY and Senior is the official youth group of our Diocese, and is a way to get involved in our church 

and community, and have fun with other youth from our area and around the Diocese. All youth ages 8-18 are 

invited and encouraged to join the Jr. ACRY and 18 and up  the Senior ACRY. For more information  please 

contact Eve Nucifora. 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

           
                     Congratulations to Brett  Bilcheck ( No. 6 on Right)  who  was named to the  2016  

                    SCC All- Conference Division I Football   Team.   The Best of the Best in the SCC! 
 
 

 

 
 

  
 

 

        Around The Parish 

Ty and his mom Samantha recently enjoyed a visit to the 

 Nationôs  Capital -   A great time was had by all! 
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                         News From Across The Diocese  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Eternal Memory ï Pani Martha Zeleniak  

JOHNSTOWN, PA -- Pani Martha Zeleniak, the widow of  Very Rev. Protopresbyter 

John Zeleniak,  reposed in the Lord on Sunday, December 25, 2016.  

Pani Martha was born Dec. 10, 1923, to the late John and Martha Bodrucki in Elizabeth, 

N.J.  She was married for 57 years to the late Protopresbyter John Zeleniak, who died in 

1999. Together they served parishes in Ambridge and Nesquehoning, before accepting 

the pastorship at St. George's Orthodox Church in Taylor in 1952. They served Taylor 

and the greater Scranton community for over 40 years 

 

                                      Funeral Services took place at St Georgeôs Church Taylor, PA on  Friday Dec 30, 2016   

                                                                       May Her Memory Be Eternal!  

Fr. Michael Rosco Memorial  Habitat For Humanity ï IOCC  Memorial Home  Blessing  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PERTH AMBOY, NJ  [St John The Baptist Orthodox Church] -- The dedication and blessing of the Habitat for 

Humanity Memorial Building Project in Mandeville, LA  took  place on Wednesday, December 07, 2016 . 

A highlight of the  dedication and blessing ceremony was  the presence of Pani Susan Rosco, and a delegation 

from St. John's parish led by Fr. Michael Chendorain.  

This project was made possible thanks to the generosity of  our entire Diocesan Family, including our parish!  

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

WISE SAYINGS ï Submitted By Elsi Lotufo 
 

The most wonderful places to be are in someoneôs thoughts, prayers and heart. 

 

What God knows about you is infinitely more important than what others think about you. 

 

You  may not feel God holding your hand, but Heôs always got your back. 

 

You donôt need Twitter to follow God! 



 9 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

        The Month in Review ± The Annual St. Nicholas Brunch 
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           January Parish Announcements and Events                           
 
 

                             Preparing For Christmas 
 

 
 

 

On Saturday January  7, 2017 we celebrate the Feast of Our Lordôs Nativity. All are URGED to be in 

attendance for all of  the Nativity Services.  Please take advantage of the opportunities for confession on Sunday 

January 1: before and after Liturgy;  Thurs Jan 5  After the 7:00 pm Royal Hours Service, Fri  Jan 6  from 5-

6:30 pm, and after the 8:00 pm Compline and Midnight Matins; and Christmas morning from  9:15-9:45 am. 

ALL   should be prepared to receive Communion at the  Christmas Divine Liturgy.   Help is  needed on Tuesday 

evening Jan 5 after the 7:00 pm Royal Hours to decorate the Church.  

 

The Church Choir and Cantors, under the direction of  Matthew Mihaly, will be  preparing for the Christmas 

Divine Liturgy by holding several rehearsals. All choir members  and Cantors are expected to be in church at 

9:30 am on Christmas Morning to  prepare for Liturgy by singing Christmas Carols. 

 

Many thanks to all of you for your efforts to prepare for the great Feast of Our Lordôs  Nativity. 

____________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 

Christmas Eve Holy Supper 

 

On   Fri  January 6, 2017 at 6:30 pm, we will have our annual Christmas 

Eve Holy Supper in our Church Hall.  All are welcome to attend. While 

there is no charge to attend participants are asked to bring a food item 

from the menu that is posted in the Church Hall. Please mark your 

calendar, plan on attending and watch for more details! The Christmas 

Eve Compline Service will follow the Holy Supper at 8:00 pm.  The 

Matins Service of Christmas will be held as usual at  12 Midnight. 

 

 
 

 

 

____________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 
 
 

       New Yearôs Brunch 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Blessing of Homes 

 

On  Saturday  January 14, 2017 , following the 9:30 am Divine 

Liturgy, we will host our annual  New Yearôs Brunch at  The Sitting 

Duck Tavern  on Paradise Green. We will be ordering off the brunch 

and/or luncheon menu,  A menu is available in the Church Hall so 

you can preview prices.  All are welcome to participate.  Please  add 

your name to the sign-up sheet in the Church Hall if you would like 

to attend as we have to make a reservation by  January 10.   Payment 

will be at the restaurant by separate check.  
 

Fr. Peter will begin the blessing of Homes  on Thursday January 19, 2017 and will conclude on Thursday January 

26,.  Please make every effort to be available at the time that is scheduled. If a conflict arises, please let Father 

know well in advance.   He is looking forward to blessing your home and visiting with you.  While, as always, 

your hospitality is most appreciated, please do not be offended if  he is unable to partake of  goodies at every 

home, for most days there are at least five homes he will be visiting.   The Schedule will be finalized and sent to 

all parishioners in the near future. 
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